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Upcoming Meetings
Public are welcome to attend

Ordinary Council 
Monday 14 April, 4pm

Te Hāwera Community Board
Monday 28 April, 11am
Hāwera Community Centre Hall, 
Albion Street, Hāwera

Pātea Community Board
Monday 28 April, 4pm
Kakaramea Hall, 2192 Main South 
Road, Kakaramea. 

Eltham-Kaponga Community 
Board
Wednesday 30 April, 10.30am, 
START Taranaki, Victoria Street, 
Kaponga

Taranaki Coastal Community 
Board 
Wednesday 30 April, 2.30pm, 
Ōaonui Hall, Surf Highway 45, 
Ōpunakē

Unless specified, meetings are held 
at Camberwell Lounge, TSB Hub, 
Camberwell Road, Hāwera.

Free Family Event: Aya and the 
Butterfly heads to Waverley

If you see some people in high-vis vests walking the streets of Normanby, Kaponga and Manaia with 
what appears to be a listening device, don’t panic - it’s not the security services eavesdropping on your 
conversations! They are Council contractors checking for possible water leaks in the water reticulation 
network. This leak detection work will take about 1-2 weeks and covers around 48.3km of water pipe 
(Normanby – 14.5km, Manaia – 25km and Kaponga – 8.8km). It’s all part of the Council’s programme to 
improve our water infrastructure by identifying, then repairing leaks in the system. The contractors carry 
full ID and all the vehicles are sign written and fitted with flashing beacons. If you have any questions 
about this work just call the Council on 0800 111 323 and ask to speak to Tinus. 

Leak detection work in Normanby, 
Kaponga and Manaia

Something we should know? 
Send us an Antenno
Antenno is a cellphone app that sends you alerts and notifications about places and topics you 
care about. It's free to download and use, and you can opt out of topics that aren't of interest 
to you. It doesn't ask for any personal information or login details, so it's a nice easy way to 
stay informed about Council related stuff. 
Antenno lets you choose multiple "Places" (which could be the area you live in, work, where 
your children go to school, or where you like to exercise your dog) and then you will see 
updates from Council on community events, matters up for consultation, water shutdowns, 
changes to rubbish collections and much more. 
You can also use Antenno to tell us about things that need fixing, or give us feedback, directly 
through the app! Antenno makes it easy for people to submit feedback or report issues such 
as a full public rubbish bin, damaged footpath, road pothole, graffiti or submit feedback or an 
idea to Council.

HOW TO DOWNLOAD: Download the app for free from the App Store, Google Play or 
head to www.southtaranaki.com/antenno or scan the QR code to download and save 
places you care about, such as home, work, your holiday home or school.

Need something for the kids to do these school holidays? 
The Happening Holidays School Holiday Programme 
is now available and is packed with a great range of 
activities for everyone to enjoy. Some activities have 
limited spaces and/or require registration, so be sure to 
register early to avoid missing out. You can pick up a hard 
copy of the programme at your local LibraryPlus, at TSB 
Hub or isite, or you can download it online at 
www.southtaranaki.com/holidayprogramme
Bookings can be made at the South Taranaki isite (now 
located at Te Ramanui o Ruapūtahanga). 

Show details: Thursday 17 April, 11am, Waverley Community Centre, Chester Street, Waverley. 
Birdlife Productions is back with a new puppet and music show using exquisite puppetry, live music and lots of giant caterpillar 
fun. Aya and the Butterfly is a heart-warming, joyful story about a little girl who finds happiness through her experience of the 
metamorphosis of the monarch butterfly. Designed for families and ideal for children aged 3 to 9 years, Aya’s story encourages 
compassion and empathy while featuring plenty of magical puppet moments, music and songs, and lots of joining in! Held during 
the school holidays, this exceptional show is FREE for all families and tamariki to attend. Bring a cushion!


